December 2012
The month of November was dominated by the budget. This is a huge task with some very difficult decisions that need to be taken. The process is not helped this year by the fact that the Autumn statement will not be until the 5th December, this gives the headline figures but over the following weeks details filter out from the Treasury. We have been informed that the local government allocation will not be until 19th December or even on 24th December. It is only once we receive the detailed figure that we can begin to finalise the budget. This will mean a minimum amount of time off for the finance team over the Christmas period to work out the budget. Now that I have taken responsibility for Finance I too will be spending time dealing with the figures.
I held meetings with the local MPs, they are conducted on a one to one basis and I find them useful to give them information as to what is happening at the county and also to understand their particular concerns.
I attended the National Music Council awards where our Music service received an award. The trophy is awarded to the authority that demonstrates the most substantial overall commitment to music during the year in question April 2011 to March 2012.
We had another period of heavy rain that on the back of a wet summer caused flooding across the county. Lessons had been learnt from the floods in 2007 with much earlier coordination and working with our partner organisations to try and reduce the damage to property. I saw first at hand the effect is has on local communities when I visited some areas with Nicola Blackwood MP, I noted that some houses had protection in place that saved them from damage, this is important in flood risk areas.

The issue around the new building at Woodstock museum continues and I have been working with the local residents to try and resolve the situation.
Winter has arrived and the highway team monitor the forecast each day to see if gritting is required. A decision is normally taken by 12 noon each day however the weather is monitored throughout. The decision is placed on the website to enable everybody to see if and what action is taken that night.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank everybody for their support this year. I hope you all have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
Ian Hudspeth

